Members of the Committee. 
Save Our Heath Lands Action Group have circulated our detailed technical summary to you all, making it abundantly clear that Lenham Heath is not the right location for a Garden Community. We urge you to read the facts. This should not be about politics. It's about sound strategic planning and in our report we set out why we believe it is an unsustainable, undeliverable and unviable proposition. 

We do not believe the Heathlands Garden Community proposal is in conformity with national, borough or local neighbourhood policy. It will place new residential development in an isolated location with heavy reliance on the private car and with insufficient local services and mixed use to reduce the need to travel. 

Heathlands has more complicated land ownership arrangements of any other proposed garden community nationally. Principal landowners have not agreed any terms and the volume of small landowners will make it almost impossible to assemble phases 1 and 2 without compulsory purchase.  This site cannot be deemed to have a reasonable prospect of being available to play such a significant role in your draft spatial strategy. 

Your own expert advisors through the Sustainability Appraisal have cited a multitude of issues and recommend it as the least preferred option. 
Your Stantec Garden Communities Assessment sounds alarm bells on the marginal viability of the project, even without factoring the true cost of delivering key infrastructure.
Residents, developers and councillors are rightly concerned at the proposed spatial strategy before you tonight. This is not a strategy that is deliverable, nor is expected to be found sound by a Planning Inspector. Instead, looks to be heavily weighted towards the Council’s own commercial interests.
The Council’s last scoping and themes public consultation suggested Maidstone’s residents were not majorly in favour of garden communities. Maidstone does not have the right locations to accommodate such big development. But if one is to be considered, there are other options such as Binbury Park which provide a more palatable solution. 

A key requirement of the Government’s garden communities initiative is that proposals are locally supported and locally led. This is far from the case with Heathlands and our community feels that the matter is being ‘rail-roaded’ through the system to deliberately avoid public scrutiny. This Council must listen to residents. 

All your experts’ reports comply with our findings that Heathlands is a high risk strategy that is unviable, undeliverable and unsustainable. 

We call on you tonight to take this spatial strategy back to the drawing board and reconsider what really is deliverable as a sound strategic development plan for Maidstone.  

